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My name is Deborah Hamilton and my healthy 21 year old daughter Natalie Boyce died from the 
Moderna vaccine on the 27/03/22. She is recognised as the 14th death in Australia by the 
Therapeutic Goods Association from the vaccine.  

My daughter’s workplace was mandated to have all employees have the vaccine as per Daniel 
Andrews and the Victorian Government rules. Deakin University where she was studying also 
mandated vaccines to attend. Natalie only had this vaccine to follow these rules so she could 
continue to work and study.

Natalie was diagnosed with antiphospholipid syndrome and we did not know that there were any 
risks in having the vaccine as the APS Facebook page posted advice from the Australian Technical 
Advisory Group (ATAGI) about Covid-19 vaccinations.  I remember reading that ATAGI advised that 
although there are further investigations required, they said to go ahead and get vaccinated.  Had 
we known that there were risks there would have been no way that I would have allowed Natalie to 
receive another vaccine and I know that she would not of had it either.  

I believe people have the right to make their own decisions on their medical rights and should not be 
discriminated against and forced to have any further Covid-19 vaccines if they do not wish to.  There 
is no way any of my family members or friends will be having any further vaccines with what 
happened to Natalie.  Why should we be mandated to have more vaccines and have to lose our jobs 
if we don’t? 

Does the government and Fair work Australia have the right to force vaccines on people especially 
now knowing that the vaccine has caused deaths and also many injuries?  No government should 
have the power to make decisions on an individual’s health especially on a vaccine that is only 
provisionally approved.

My daughter would be alive today if she was not forced to have this vaccine and I hold accountable 
the government, ATAGI, the TGA  and medical professionals for her death.  

My family and I now have to live with this tragedy for the rest of our lives.  Our lives will never ever 
be the same and my daughter’s life did matter!  No other person in Australia should ever have to go 
through what we are now going through, so I agree that there should be no discrimination against 
any employee wishing not to have the vaccine.

Regards

Deborah Hamilton
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